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Baughurst Post Office
The Post Office have been seeking to restore the

service since January 2018, and, have been

unsuccessful in finding an interested party. They

Now hope to deliver the service from the premises

of an established retail outlet in the area. This has

been advertised at www.runapostoffice.co.uk

again without success.

They have asked us to advertise their website, in

The hope that a local business may be interested.

If you know of anyone who may be prepared to

Consider the concept, please do encourage them

to contact the Post Office.

Remembrance Sunday 11 November 2018
hundreds of people who attended the ceremony

At the War Memorial. The parade started from

Baughurst Scout and Guide Den, and marched

The length of Heath End Road, flanked by large

Poppies on lampposts, each bearing the name of

one of The 23 young men from Baughurst who

died in World War 1, and followed by large crowds.

Gateways, posts and railings were strewn with

handknitted and crocheted poppies – a joint effort

from all walks of the community, spearheaded by

Heath End WI. The outdoor service was conducted

jointly by the Reverends David Barlow, Charles Lewis

and Gill Sakakini. Wreaths were laid by various

sections of the local community, and Tadley

Concert Brass provided the accompanying music.

parish news…
Annual Parish Meeting, Thursday 11 

April 2019 7.30 pm, Heath End Hall

A G E N D A

1.  Minutes of the meeting of 5 April 2018

2.  Matters arising from the Minutes

3.  Parish Council Chairman’s report

4.  County, Borough and Police reports

5.  Electors’ Question Time

6.  Charities’ report

7.  Parish Council accounts

9.  Any other business

PLEASE DO COME ALONG – ALL ARE WELCOME

________________________________________________

Councillor vacancy
We are delighted to welcome Graham

Hetherington as our new Councillor for Baughurst

Ward. Graham brings a wealth of business

knowledge to Council, and, as a relatively

newcomer to the village, is very keen to become

involved.

Remembrance commemorations
A Civic Service was held at St Stephen’s church

on Sunday 4 November 2018, on All Souls’ Day.

This is a day for remembering those who have

died in the preceding year, but was also used to

commemorate the fallen of World War 1.

The Rt Hon the Mayor of Basingstoke and Deane,

Sean Keating, and his wife, attended the

ceremony. The church was decorated with

hundreds of woollen poppies, either knitted or

crocheted by ladies of the parish, to whom thanks

are made.

Reverend Neville Biden conducted the service,

using a format perfected since he first led a similar

service in 2014 to commemorate the onset of

WW1. The Parish Council Minute book was

blessed, and teas and cakes were provided after

the service.
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The services provided reflect local needs and

responsibilities, and all items are very much on the

agenda. Other local facilities – village halls, youth

clubs, and CAB, are often supported by grants.

Parish Councils also have the right to be consulted on

Planning applications, local plans, public

Transportation plans, byelaws and to be represented

at public inquiries.

All of these matters are considered at regular Parish

Council meetings where, in addition, County, Borough

and Police also give reports from their organisations.

All parishioners may attend the meetings, and during

the two ‘open forum’ periods may ask questions,

comment on items discussed and bring matters of

concern to the Council’s attention. Your presence is

eagerly awaited – your views are valuable and valued.

Grass cutting
Our new contractors, after an initial hiccupping start,

settled down, and we received no new complaints.

Please let us know if you think there are areas which

we own, and which remain uncut, or if you are

Unhappy with the quality of the cut. Below is a map

of those areas for which we are responsible.

Every part of the community came to pay their

respects, and kindnesses were many – from a

silhouette of a ‘Tommy’, complete with bayonet,

which had been loaned for the occasion by Stuart

Monger, whose great-uncle had died in the War and

who was one of the 23 young men of Baughurst, to

the supply of chairs for those who could not stand for

long from ‘The Badger’s Wood’ public

house. Lolaprint printed, free of charge, the names of

those young men on all the large plastic poppies.

Tea and coffee were provided by Heath End Hall and

the WI, with proceeds going to the Poppy Appeal,

and a small exhibition of memorabilia relating to those

23 young men was on display.

Open spaces and trees
Both stages of the tree survey and remedial works

have now been completed. These included all trees

which required tree surgery on grounds of health and

safety, according to an arboricultural surveyor.

Flytipping
Please report all flytipping in the first instance to 01256

844844, Basingstoke and Deane Environmental

Services. Litter is an ongoing problem. Please report

it to Basingstoke and Deane, or to the Clerk, and we

will endeavour to have it cleared. Meanwhile, please

take your litter home with you.

Local Government in a nutshell
There are many types of local councils, all with

different responsibilities but having the function to

provide local services for local people. At the lowest

level is the parish council, in the middle the Borough,

and above that the County council. Responsibilities

are divided as follows:

County – statutory duties include education, adult

social care, highways and rights of way, public

transportation and waste management.

Borough – statutory duties include housing, public

health, waste collection and planning

Parish – whose original boundaries may have been

church related, ae civil authorities, unconnected to

religious bodies. They must have a minimum of two

thirds of councilors appointed by election, and may

provide a wide range of services, none of which are

statutory duties. These include open spaces,

recreation grounds and areas, public seating, shelters,

public rights of way, community halls, traffic calming

and war memorials.

parish news…

Walking for Health
Day: Thursday - 2nd and 4th of the month

Time: 10.30am

Meet: Baughurst Scout and Guide Hut in 

Baughurst

Description: A gentle pace in the countryside 

between 60-90 minutes including some short 

hills and muddy footpaths
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news…

Wolverton Ward
Frances Langley   1 Rectory Lane, Wolverton 01635 97125
Martin Slatford      Tibbles, Wolverton Common

01635 298524
Colin Grenville      2 Cannon Stables Cottages,     

Wheathold 0118 327 9919

Baughurst  Common Ward
Janette Hewitt      Oak Cottage, Baughurst Road 

01189 814858
George Porter       The Old Coach House,      0118 9819059

Brimpton Road
Philip Postance 11 Heathrow Copse            0118 9813450
Stan Terrett            8 Pinewood Close              0118 9814056 

Baughurst Ward
Chris Curtis            Malthouse Farm, Baughurst   

0118 9816070 
Graham Hetherington                                     0118 981 5547

The Well House, Violet Lane 
Adrian Narracott  Moyglare Farm, Stoney  Heath    

01256 851193
Roger Ward         Acorn Cottage, Haughurst Hill 

0118 981 3524
Clerk:                   
Penny Waterfield  51 Sheridan Crescent       0118 981 2944                                                                   

contacts...

Wolverton Hall: A market is held here, first Saturday

of every month at 9.30 am – 11.00 am.

St Stephen’s church

• Saturday 13 April 2019, 12.00 noon – Mini Spring

Fayre. Tea and bacon rolls, stalls, raffle and

Easter Egg hunt.

• Friday 28 June – Quiz Night AWE 0118981 9067

• Friday 4 October – Harvest Supper with

pantomime, Heath End Hall 0118 981 9067

• Saturday 23 November – Christmas Fayre, Heath

End hall 2.30 – 4.30 pm

Heath End Gardening Club - annual spring sale,

Saturday 11 May 2019, 10.30 – 12.30 pm, Hurst School

Baughurst Scout and Guide Group – Summer Fayre,

Sunday 9 June 2019, from 12 noon – 4.00 pm, Heath

End Hall.

Wolverton Quiz at the Hall – Fridays 31 May, 30

August and 22 November 2019. 01635 297125

Wolverton Fete
Sunday 7 July 2019, Hazledene, Wolverton Common

Heath End Hall – coffee mornings are held on 2nd

and 4th Thursdays of the month, 10.30 – 12.30 pm.

Coffee, homemade cakes and a chat!

Useful Numbers:

Clerk to Parish Council                        0118 981 2944
Basingstoke and Deane 01256 844844

Borough Council 
(Parking on pavements)                         01256 845334
(Antisocial behaviour)                             01256 845245
(Abandoned cars)                                  01256 845474

(Flytipping)                                                     01256 845474 
Citizens Advice Bureau                                     0118 981 7567
Hampshire County Council 01962 841841

(Hampshire Highways)                        01256 764444
(Street lights, roads)                              0800 506060 

Holmwood Health Centre                                0118 981 4166 
Morlands Health Centre 0118 981 6661 
Hurst Leisure Centre                                           0118 981 1611          
Tadley Library                                                     0118 981 4595 
Tadley Swimming Pool                 0118 981 7818

Citizens Advice (Tadley)

Tadley Citizens Advice are based in the Turbary 

Building in Franklin Ave, Tadley.  They are an 

independent charity that offers free, confidential 

and impartial advice and information to those in 

the community with whatever problem they face.   

They are looking for volunteers. Can you help 
them?

They  are looking for volunteers to train as Gateway 

Assessors to help us provide their service both in the 

day and on a Thursday evening.  They are also 

looking for volunteers for admin and Research and 

Campaign roles.  If any of these interest you please 

call their admin line on 0118 9817567 or email at 

admin@tadleycab.cabnet.org.uk to arrange an 

informal chat or to request further information.

Do you need help?

Their office is open at the following times - Monday 

10-3.30pm, Tuesday 10-1pm. Wednesday 10-1pm,

Thursday 10-3.30pm and evening by appointment 

only, Friday 10-1pm

Call adviceline on 03444 111 306 for an assessment.

They also offer advice via their website.  Please 

take a look at 

www.basingstokeandtadleycab.org.uk

Printed by Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council
Published by Baughurst Parish Council,
51Sheridan Crescent, Baughurst RG26 5HQ
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meetings:

Thursday 11 April 2019 7.30 pm Heath End Hall (Annual Parish Meeting)

Thursday 25 April 2019 7.30 pm Heath End Hall 

Thursday 16 May 2019 7.30 pm Wolverton Hall (Annual Meeting)

Thursday 20 June 2019 7.30 pm Wolverton Hall

Thursday 25 July 2019 7.30 pm Wolverton Hall

Thursday 26 September 2019   7.30 pm Heath End Hall

Thursday 24 October 2019 7.30 pm Heath End Hall

Thursday 28 November 2019 7.30 pm Heath End Hall

(subject to change with one week’s notice given) email:  bookings.heathendhall@hotmail.co.uk

Monday

Term Time Little Stars Preschool 9.00 am - 3.00 pm 07900 433 866

Every Monday Moo-Music 9.00 am - 12.00 am 07875 583 824

2nd & 4th Mon U3A - Computer 2.00 pm - 4.00 pm 0118 981 1187

1st & 3rd Mon U3A - Ukulele beginners 1.00 pm - 3.15 pm 0118 981 1187

Every Mon - not BH U3A - Ukulele 3.30 pm - 5.00 pm 0118 981 1187

3rd Mon Heath End W.I. 7.30 pm - 9.30 pm 0118 981 5535

Tuesday

Term Time Little Stars Preschool 9.00 am - 3.00 pm 07900 433 866

Every Tuesday U3A Table Tennis 10:30 am - 12:30 am 0118 981 1187

1st Tues Burnham Copse Trefoil Guild 2.00 pm - 4.00 pm 0118 981 3512

2nd Tues U3A - Aviation 3.00 pm - 5.00 pm 0118 981 1187

3rd Tues Tuesday Club 2.00 pm - 4.00 pm 0118 981 9067

4th Tues U3A - C & W 2.30 pm - 5.00 pm 0118 981 1187

Every Tues Pilates 5.30 pm - 7.00 pm 07884 001 176

1st Tues Gardening Club 7.30 pm - 10.00 pm 0118 981 4759

2nd, 3rd & 4th Tues Line Dancing 7.30 pm - 9.30 pm 01256 321 972

Wednesday

Term Time Little Stars Preschool 9.00 am - 3.00 pm 07900 433 866

See dates Diabetes Education 9.00 am - 12.00 am 07785 621022

Term Time The Bryett School of Dance 4.00 pm - 8.30 pm 01962 863 061

Every Wednesday
U3A Scottish and English Country 
Dancing 1.45 pm - 3.45 pm 0118 981 1187

2nd Wednesday HERVT 7.30 pm - 9.30 pm

Thursday

Term Time Little Stars Preschool 9.00 am - 3.00 pm 07900 433 866

Term Time The Bryett School of Dance 4.30 pm - 8.30 pm 01962 863 061

1st & 3rd Thurs term 

time only Homestart 9.00 am - 12.00 am 07827 295667

2nd Thursday WI Coffee Morning 10.30 am - 12.30 pm 0118 981 5535

4th Thursday Church Coffee Morning 10.30 am - 12.30 pm 0118 981 9067

See dates Baughurst Parish Council 7.30 pm - 9.30 pm 0118 981 2944

Term Time Little Stars Preschool 9.00 am - 3.00 pm 07900 433 866

Every Friday T.M.S.S. 1.00 pm - 2.00 pm 0118 981 6799

2nd Friday U3A - Committee 2.00 pm - 4.00 pm 0118 981 1187

Some Fridays U3A Ballroom Dancing 2.00 pm - 3.30 pm 0118 981 1187

Saturday

Term Time The Bryett School of Dance 10.00 am - 1.00 pm 01962 863 061

See dates Geocachers 1:45 pm - 16:15 pm 07801 955567

calendar…
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